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Big Society latest….. 

strategy and consultation
The government have now published two Big Society documents. Building a Stronger Civil Society, a strategy for voluntary and community groups, charities and social enterprises, and Supporting a Stronger Civil Society which is an Office for Civil Society consultation on improving support for frontline organisations. The consultation ends on 6th January 2011.

Building a Stronger Civil Society    (175KB)
This brings together the Big Society related reforms and initiatives that have already been announced, but describes how the voluntary and community sector could use them. Section 1 describes the opportunities presented, and section 2 describes support for the voluntary and community sector to realise these. These are some of the main points:
· New rights to buy and bid to run community assets making it easier for community organisations to challenge their local authority where they believe services or facilities could be better run.

· Removing restrictions on local authority grants from government allowing the voluntary and community sector to argue for the reallocation of resources to fit local priorities.

· Requirement for local authorities to publish spending over £500 will enable the voluntary and community sector greater access to competitively important information.

· Promoting contestability to open up more contracts to voluntary and community sector providers, and working with the sector and commissioners to modernise commissioning. Some examples are given relating to health, criminal justice and welfare to work e.g. GP consortia having more freedom over commissioning decisions is seen as (some way down the presumed chain of events) presenting opportunity for more patient choice of provider. 

· Initiatives to promote community action including neighbourhood budgeting, local community funds and training community organisers to build and mobilise local networks. The voluntary and community sector are expected to be key partners in those networks and campaigns.

Supporting a Stronger Civil Society    (255KB)
This is a consultation document seeking views on the role government should play in building the infrastructure needed to support the voluntary and community sector (and the Big Society).  The questions relate to areas where government could invest to help organisations become more efficient and entrepreneurial. They want to know what organisations need to be able to take advantage of some of the opportunities described above. There are 10 questions in the document relating to: access to advice; accessing wider sources of support; support for building skills in frontline organisations; consolidation of infrastructure; better public sector partnerships. 
Camden CEN will be developing a response based on information gathered at the Big Discussion event in September – if you have comments you would like to add to this please email me before 25th November  dturnbull@vac.org.uk 
